
 

 

 

 *******November 30, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, November 30, 2022.   

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Krystal Voth, Planning and Zoning Director; Bill Noll., Infrastructure and 

Construction Services; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: Nancy Carpenter, Joe Herring, Wes Baker, Paula Jaskinia, Ben and Angie Morgan, Stacy 

Schmitt, Mark Tinberg, Curtis Oroke, Gerald Oroke, Diane Larson, Jenni Regn, Joel and Anna Sipp, Jim 

Watts, James Krieder, Mike and Barbara Bosworth 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Nancy Carpenter, Paula Jaskinia, Stacy Schmitt, Joe Herring and Ben Morgan commented on agenda items. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Stieben recognized a letter regarding dust abatement on George Road that will be used as a 

detour for a KDOT project on K-16 highway. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept the 

consent agenda for Wednesday, November 30, 2022 as presented.  

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Krystal Voth presented Resolution 2022-27, a request for a special use permit for Larson’s Cars and Boat 

Storage. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to deny 

Resolution 2022-27.  

 Motion passed, 4-1 Commissioner Stieben voting nay. 

 

Ms. Voth presented Case Number DEV-22-131, a rezoning request from RR-5 to RR-2.5 located at 21420 

203rd St. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to remand 

back to the Planning Commission, Case Number DEV-22-131 a rezone for RR-5 to RR-2.5 at 21420 

203rd St. with Commission’s recommendations. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith addressed the Board regarding the safety issues of the haul route for the Lenape 

Sand Quarry. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to deny the 

application for reasons submitted. 

 Motion passed, 4-1 Commissioner Doug Smith voting nay. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to waive the 

one- year SUP requirement for reapplication for Kaw Valley and allow them to immediately reapply for 

a special use permit for the Lenape Sand Quarry. 



 

 

 Motion passed, 3-2, Commissioners Stieben and Mike Smith 

voting nay. 

 

Mark Tinberg spoke. 

 

Commissioner Stieben met with the Sherman Township treasurer to discuss the fire district. 

 

The Board will host a legislative breakfast on December 13th at the Council on Aging. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 


